
Town of Collins Planning Board Meeting 

July 20, 2021 

 

Call meeting to order: 

 Chairman Brian Martin called meeting to order at 6:55 PM with attendance taken. 

 

Attendance: 

 Present:  Tom Siegle, Tom Raymond, Richard Agle and Ch Brian Martin 

 Not Present:  John Bentley 

 Guests:  Chris & Dan Rychlik and David Gamel  

 

Omni Navitas Solar Projects: 

• Ch Brian Martin reported to the PB members that there has been no contact from Peter McAuliffe 

from Omni Navitas. 

 

ATV Issue: 

• Tom Siegle brought up to the PB members that he was contacted by a Collins resident regarding an 

issue with their neighbors’ kids riding ATVs around the neighbor’s house, a rental, all hours of the 

day, every day in a residential area.  Besides the constant and loud noise, the ATVs are kicking up 

dust and after a rain, the ATVs are flinging mud all over the place, including on the resident’s house 

and yard.  The resident also stated that when the kids were in school, this occurred on the 

weekends.  Now that the kids are out of school for summer, it’s 7 days a week.  The resident 

wanted to know if anything can be done by the Town as both the Sheriff and State Police don’t 

want to do anything.  Since it isn’t under the jurisdiction of the Planning Board, to contact the 

Town’s Attorney to see if he knows of any laws that can be enforced.  It was also suggested the 

resident could contact the owner of the rental house to let them know of the destruction the ATVs 

are creating to the property. 

 

Next Meeting: 

 Next meeting will be held on Tuesday, September 21, 2021 at 7:00 PM.  There will no PB meeting 

scheduled for August.          

Adjournment: 

 Motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 7:35 PM. 

 Motion:  Tom Siegle 

 2nd:   Richard Agle 

 Vote:  Passed - Tom Siegle – aye; Tom Raymond – aye; Richard Agle - aye and Ch Brian Martin – aye 

  

Respectfully submitted, 

 Deb Martin 

 


